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Week Commencing Monday 2nd December 2024 
 

Headteacher’s Update 
 

 
 
 
 

 
In this week’s bulletin: 
 

• 6th Form Applications - extended deadline 

• Updated CAT’s timetable 

• Black Rock information 

• Praise for Macbeth at the Shakespeare Schools Festival 

• Lost property collection information 

• Sports News – Results and Fixtures 

• Community News – Safety advice from Dorset & Wiltshire Fire and Rescue 

Service  

 

        …. And lots more! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Thank you for your patience with the school closure on Monday and Tuesday and I do hope that you 
have not been personally affected by the flooding. It was shocking to see Bradford on the news and hear 
the stories of people having to be evacuated. Year 11s have been affected as we have had to move some 
of the practical mock exams. The details for when these will now happen will be circulated so you are 
aware. 
 

The closure does bring into question the growing need to become as resilient as possible to the impact 
of climate change. Having such little notice of the need to close means that we are not able to set up 
online lessons as we did during Covid but we will be working on developing the tasks that we set on 
MCAS. 
 

Our Carol Service is on 2nd December, starting at 7:00pm in Holy Trinity. It is much earlier this year, right 
at the start of Advent, and it would be lovely to see you there and celebrate the talents of our students 
 

Mr Farrer 
 



 
 
 

 

 

  
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

WEEK A      CALENDAR - TERM 2 

  Monday 2nd December • Y7 Carol Service Rehearsal & Performance 

• Y11 French Speaking Mock Exam 

• School Carol Service at Holy Trinity Church 

  Tuesday 3rd December • Y7-11 Nasal Flu Immunisations (students will be given their 
appointment time during tutorial) 

• Y11 French Speaking Mock Exam 

• Y11 Football Practical Moderation 

• Y11 Graphics Exam (rescheduled) 

• Pre-audition for Summer Production (Little Shop of Horrors) 

  Wednesday 4th December • Y11 Art Exam 

• Yll Food Exam (rescheduled) 

• Y7 Boys Rugby Waterfall Tournament 

• U18 Boys County Cup 

• Y12/13 Psychology Brain Dissection 
  Thursday 5th December • Y11 German Mock Speaking Exam 

• Y13 Mock Interviews 

• Y9 Glass Workshops 
  Friday 6th December • Y11 Photography Exam 

 

WEEK B 
 
 

Monday 9th December • Y7-11 Nasal Flu Immunisations (students will be given 
their appointment time during tutorial) 

• Y7-8 Glass Workshop 

Tuesday 10th December • Y13 Criminology Q&A with Avon & Somerset Police Officer 

• Y10-11 visit to Bath Dance College 

• Y10 Glass Workshop 

Wednesday 11th December •  

Thursday 12th December • Wear a Christmas Item day 

• Christmas Fair 

Friday 13th December •  

From: Ms Favali and Mrs Butterworth 
 

Social Sciences 
 

On Wednesday 4th December the Social Sciences department will be running a sheep brain dissection 
with those students who have signed up to attend. This will be taking place in T6 at 3:15pm.  
 

Any questions please contact Ms Favali vanfav@st-laurence.com or Mrs Butterworth nicbut@st-
laurence.com  
 

mailto:vanfav@st-laurence.com
mailto:nicbut@st-laurence.com
mailto:nicbut@st-laurence.com


 
From: Mr Blowers – Director of 6th Form 
 

Year 11 Applications for St Laurence 6th Form 
 

Dear Parents/Carers and Students, 
 

The deadline for students applying for St Laurence 6th Form has been extended 
due to the recent poor weather: 

 
   

 
 
Applications are made via the electronic form here: St Laurence School | Wiltshire 
 

A reminder of a few key points: 
1. Students should opt for 3 subjects – Only one subject per option block 
2. The option blocks can be found in the Prospectus that all students have received and   also online 

here: 6th Form Prospectus | St Laurence School 
3. Students should opt for what they enjoy and think they can attain well in 
4. We encourage the majority of the year group to apply, as they have the ability to cope with 3 x A 

levels 
5. Remember, you can apply to several schools/colleges – so be sure to add us 

 

We look forward to Year 11 students joining our 6th Form which was the “Strongest attaining State 6th Form 
in Wiltshire” again this year.  
 

If you have any questions, do not hesitate to ask us. Mr Blowers & 6th Form Team 

 
 

 
 

What’s on the Menu? 
 

Click the link to our Catering page for information on all the different ways our  
students can enjoy healthy and nutritious meals at school: 
 

Catering | St Laurence School (st-laurence.com) 
 
 

 

From: Mrs Baldwin – Outdoor Education Coordinator 
 

Year 9 Black Rock Trip 
 

If you have yet to complete the medical form for Black Rock, please can this be completed as soon as 
possible. It can either be emailed to helbal@st-laurence.com or students can put in the collection box 
just outside Reception. 
 

If your child is not going on the trip, please email me. 
 
 
 

New  
Deadline – Wednesday 4th December 

3:00pm 
 

https://www.st-laurence.com/
https://www.st-laurence.com/prospectus
https://www.st-laurence.com/catering
mailto:helbal@st-laurence.com


 

 
Y7 Cognitive Abilities Tests (CAT) 

 

Timetable of the remaining CAT’s and rescheduled sessions (highlighted in yellow) 
 
 

7LG1 Date P Teacher Subject Rm 
Test 
2 Mon, 2/12 P3 Mr Peters Info Technology T14 
Test 
3 Tue, 10/12 P2 Ms Davies Literacy Extra 

ILC 
Lower 

             
7LG2 Date P Teacher Subject Rm 
Test 
3 Tue, 3/12 P1 Mr Peters Info Technology T14 
             
7LG3 Date P Teacher Subject Rm 
Test 
3 Mon, 2 Dec P4 Mrs Curtis Literacy Extra 

ILC 
Lower 

            
7LG4 Date P Teacher Subject Rm 
Test 
2 Thu, 5/12 P1 Dr Barclay Info Technology T13 
Test 
3 Fri, 6/12 P3 Miss Rose PSHE S3 to T13 
             
7LG5 Date P Teacher Subject Rm 
Test 
2 Wed, 4/12 P3 Ms James Literacy Extra 

ILC 
Lower 

Test 
3 Mon, 9/12 P1 Miss Bryer PSHE 

T16 to 
T14 

             
7LG6 Date P Teacher Subject Rm 
Test 
1 Mon, 2/12 P2 Ms Davies Literacy Extra 

ILC 
Lower 

Test 
2 Tue, 3/12 P4 Mr Peters Info Technology T14 
Test 
3 Wed, 4/12 P1 Mrs Rhodes PSHE 

T15 to 
T13 

             
7LG7 Date P Teacher Subject Rm 
Test 
2 Mon, 9/12 P4 Mr Allen PSHE A1 to T14 
Test 
3 

Wed, 
11/12 P1 Mr Peters Info Technology T14 

             
7LG8 Date P Teacher Subject Rm 
Test 
2 Thu, 5/12 P5 Mr Westley Literacy Extra 

ILC 
Lower 

Test 
3 Mon, 9/12 P2 Mr Abrahams PSHE A3 to T14 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
From: Mrs Nash – Head of Drama 
 

We were delighted to receive our official appraisal notes from the Shakespeare Schools Festival - they were 
very complimentary and, once again, our thanks and congratulations to the whole cast and crew.  
 

We are now turning our attention to the National Theatre Connections Festival. Our performance of Alys 
Metcalf's brand new play 'You 2.0' will be performed in school and at the Weston Studios, Bristol Old Vic next 
year. Rehearsals start on Thursday 28th November for our Year 10 GCSE students. More details coming home 
soon.  
 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Lost Property  
 

Each term, we have a large amount of lost property left at Student Reception, which often goes 
unclaimed. 
 

At the end of each term, unnamed and unclaimed belongings are disposed of and can no longer be 
collected. Lost property can be collected between 3:00pm – 4:00pm each day 
 

This term the deadline for collection from Student Reception is: 
Monday 16th December between 3:00pm – 4:00pm only 

 

Lost property remaining unclaimed by this date will be donated to the St Laurence School Association or a 
local charity. 
 



 
From: PE Team 
 

Sporting Results and Upcoming Fixtures  
 

Results 
 
Football: 

St Laurence 4 – 0 Wellington Academy (U14 Girls County Cup) 
 
Congratulations to all students involved. 
 
 
Upcoming Fixtures 
 

 
Tuesday 3rd December 

U12 Girls 8-a-side football tournament (2 teams) at JOG School (A) Return approx.  5:30pm 
 
Wednesday 4th December 

Year 7 Rugby Waterfall Tournament at Devizes School (A) Return approx. 5:15pm 
Year 7-11 West Wilts Badminton Competition at Melksham Community Campus. Return approx. 

4:30pm. 
 
Thursday 5th December 

Year 11A Netball Tournament at Matravers (A) Return approx.  5:30pm 
Year 11B Netball Tournament at Matravers (A) Return approx.  5:30pm 
 
 

Senior School West Wiltshire Cross Country Championships Results 2024 
 

Minor Boys (Y7) 

 
Minor Girls (Y7) 

 
 
 



 
Junior Boys (Y8/Y9) 

 
 

Junior Girls (Y8/Y9) 

 
Inter Boys (Y10/Y11) 

 
Inter Girls (Y10/Y11) 

 
 



 

To report a student absence please ring the Attendance Line by 8:30am on 01225 309501 
 

 

Online Safety  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

To report a student absence please ring the Attendance Line by 8:30am on 01225 309501 
 

 
 

  Community News 
 

        

6th Form students launch their Shoebox Appeal!  
 

Please donate unwrapped gifts to your child’s tutor group to put in shoeboxes. These 
will be donated to Salvation Army who will distribute them to the members of our 
community who need them most.  
 

Here are some suggested gift ideas for different age brackets:  
  
·         0-3 years:  dolls, teddy bears, cot mobiles, baby clothes, bath toys, puzzles 
·         3-5 years: dolls and action figures, cars, lorries, colouring sets, pencils, crayons, 
books, puzzles 
·         5-9 years: educational games & toys, stationery (colouring sets, pencils, 

crayons, school sets), books, puzzles, wordsearch, crosswords 
 

·         9-12 years: games and toys, stationery, books, t-shirts, hair accessories, gloves, scarves, hats 
·         13-16 years: books, make-up and toiletries (please try to ensure hypoallergenic ingredients if possible), 
gloves, scarves, hats, t-shirts, hair accessories and gift vouchers 
 

We cannot take preloved items so please make sure your donations are new. The deadline for this appeal is 
Friday 13th December when Student Heads of House will come and collect the boxes.  
 

Thank you for your support, Evie and Tom 
 
 

Sent on behalf of Mighty Girls 
 

Mighty Girls are delighted to invite St Laurence students to the 3rd Annual V Coding Bootcamp at the University 
of Bath on Saturday 22nd February 2025. This free event is a unique opportunity for girls to explore coding, 
develop hands-on skills, and learn about STEM careers. 
 

The workshop is a collaboration between Mighty Girls, University of Bath students, and local firm AB Dynamics, 
who have generously funded this initiative. It has been useful for Y8 and Y9 girls choosing their GCSE's, Y11 
thinking about A Levels, and Sixth Formers thinking about university 
 

📽️ Watch our video for more information https://www.mightygirls.co.uk/vcodevideo2025 and go to our website 
to register and book one of the limited free places: www.mightygirls.co.uk/shop  
 

  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.mightygirls.co.uk/vcodevideo2025
http://www.mightygirls.co.uk/shop


 

To report a student absence please ring the Attendance Line by 8:30am on 01225 309501 
 

 
 

            
  

 
 

Sent on behalf of: Dorset & Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service 
 

Following on from Storm Bert and Storm Conall the Met Office has 
now predicted a sudden drop in temperature. 
 

To help keep yourself, your family, friends and neighbours and 
others safe please consider reminding yourself of the following 
advice: 
  

 
Road Safety 

• Dorset & Wiltshire Fire Service | Driving in adverse conditions 

• Dorset & Wiltshire Fire Service | Winter driving checklist 
 
Home Safety 

• Dorset & Wiltshire Fire Service | Storms and power cuts 

• Dorset & Wiltshire Fire Service | Staying warm safely 
 
Water Safety 

• Stay away from flooded or swollen rivers, and the coast in storm conditions 

• Keep dogs on leads around water 

• Keep children away from water and ice 

• If somebody (or animal) is in trouble in the water never go in the water to rescue them 
yourself, Call 999 and ask for the fire and rescue service (if inland) and coastguard (if at 
the coast) 

 
Where are you? 
Consider downloading what3words on your mobile phone to help give an accurate location should you need the 
emergency services when out  
  
 

https://www.dwfire.org.uk/education/road-safety/driving-in-adverse-conditions/
https://www.dwfire.org.uk/education/road-safety/winter-driving-checklist/
https://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/storms-and-power-cuts/
https://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/save-safely/staying-warm-safely/


 

To report a student absence please ring the Attendance Line by 8:30am on 01225 309501 
 

 


